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WELCOME TO SUMMER 2024,
BABYLON VILLAGE!

From our marinas to our Village Golf Course, our Summer Recreation Programs to our Pickleball Lessons...
not forgetting our summer concerts at the Gazebo and our “Jewel on the Bay,” the Gilbert C. Hanse
Municipal Pool. Babylon Village has it “going on” with so many programs, events, and block parties to enjoy!
Be sure to register your children and family for all the events in this family fun filled newsletter.

Along with our BV summer happenings, we have some exciting things taking place in our downtown as well.
As of this newsletter “The Pizzeria" on Cooper and Main Street has deliciously opened and has been a beautiful addition to
our Village! The long-awaited restaurant “The James” (formerly the Carriage House) is now open and a perfect place to dine
before or after a show at the Argyle Theatre!

Get ready for this Babylon Village...coming to our downtown is “Southside Fish and Clam Restaurant” complete with a
seafood market and a clam and oyster bar in a beautifully designed and new upscale building to be built at the former Guru/
Sweet Street property on Deer Park Avenue. Look for this Grand Opening in mid-2025.

We are looking forward to a variety of retail shops also in our downtown with the new ongoing development projects at the
sites of the Laundromat and Loman’s and on E. Main Street next to LalLa Playland.

Our infrastructure continues to be a priority as Grove Place and areas of Deer Park Avenue are boasting new sidewalks
and new red pavers. Grove Place has also received a new road and tree plantings as well.

The George Street parking lot is scheduled for the Spring to be redone along with municipal lots being renumbered and
relined and the Shore Road project is nearing the finish line also.

The list of projects in our Village is quite the list and is ongoing to continue to provide all the services our Village residents
enjoy and most important...to continue to provide the quality of life our Village residents are proud of.

A Village welcome to our new residents that have chosen Babylon Village to live, enjoy and raise a family and a sincere
welcome to our new businesses who have chosen Babylon Village to create a successful business in:

* The Pizzeria of Babylon

* The Never Ending Story Book Store
* The James Restaurant

* Thai Station Café

Much good health and wonderful days and memories ahead to our Village residents during our 2024 summer season. Should
you have any questions, concerns, or suggestions, please feel free to contact me at Village Hall (631)669-1212 or certainly
my cell phone at (516)819-9596.

Looking forward to seeing everyone and keep living, loving, and enjoying Babylon Village!

‘Warm regards,

Mayor Mary E. Adams

Babylon Village
Facebook ¢ Instagram ¢ Email

Want to know what's happening in the Village this weekend? For Village news and updates, “LIKE and

FOLLOW?” the official Village of Babylon Facebook and Instagram pages! If you prefer email, visit our
Village website at www.villageofbabylonny.gov, scroll to the bottom and register for our emails! We
want to stay in touch with you!l




OUR “JEWEL ON THE BAY” -

THE GILBERT C. HANSE MUNICIPAL POOL

Trustee Tony Cardali is excited to announce the
Village Pool will be opening Wednesday, June 26th
at 12pm for our 2024 season! Mark your calendars
for our new “Adult Cornhole Tournament” on Friday,
July 12th! See the enclosed Pool Registration form
for a list of dates to sign up for Swimming Lessons
and Pool Passes. We look forward to seeing you all
in SUMMER 2024!

SUMMER RECREATION PROGRAMS

Deputy Mayor Frank Seibert is excited to
announce that the Village's FREE Recreation
Programs for resident children will run for 6 weeks,
beginning Monday, July 1st through Friday,
August 9th. The programs will include Basketball,
Gymnastics, Tennis, Art, Theatre and Science!
Programs will run at various session times,
Monday-Friday each week from 8am-12pm. We
are looking forward to a great turnout and a
successful summer program season!

REGISTRATION IS OPEN FROM
MAY 1st — MAY 31st

REGISTRATIONS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED
AFTER MAY 31st and no changes will be made
after that time.

With safety in mind, class sizes will be
limited and filled in order of when registration
form is received. If a requested class is filled
you will be notified and your child will be
placed on a waitlist.

You may find the registration forms on our

Village website www.villageofbabylonny.gov
or by request at bvrec11702@gmail.com.

*Please complete one registration form and
waiver per child, per program.

Completed forms can be dropped off
upstairs at Village Hall or emailed back to

bvrec11702@gmail.com.

Please note that to maximize the instructional opportunities of
these programs, it is best if your child has an interest in the sport
and participates regularly. Staff needs to focus on small group
instruction and while they will make every effort to encourage all
children to participate, they will not be able to supervise individual
children who refuse to participate on a consistent basis.
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THE E. DONALD CONROY
GOLF COURSE

Trustee Dominic Bencivenga is looking
forward to another terrific season! The golf
course is open every day from 8am to 6pm.
Our four-person practice range and putting
green are perfect for a pre-round warm up, or for
sharpening skills, before heading out on our nine-hole,

par 3 course. Prices for the 2024 season are as follows:

* Village Residents: $14

* Village Seniors (62+): $12 (Monday-Thursday)
* Non-residents: $20

* Non-resident Seniors (62+): $15

Please visit the Village of Babylon Facebook page or
call the course at 631.669.2340, for information about
weather-related closings or any other questions.

5TH ANNUAL PICKLEBALL
TOURNAMENT

Deputy Mayor Frank Seibert is
reminding you to mark your calendars for
the annual Village Pickleball Tournament
on Saturday, June 1st & Sunday, June 2nd.
Come down to the tennis courts on Park Avenue
to join in the fun! For more information email
COACHKARAGROZIS91@GMAIL.COM.

PICKLEBALL LESSONS

Deputy Mayor Frank Seibert is delighted to share
that classes for the FREE Pickleball Lessons are
almost completely full. There are still a few spots

left for July and August. If interested, emalil
bvrec11702@gmail.com to register!

SHAKESPEARE IN THE PARK

Deputy Mayor Frank Seibert is happy

to report that “Shakespeare in the Park” will
be performing at the Village Gazebo this
summer! Free performances of “Othello” will
debut at 6:30pm on July 31st, August 7th,
August 11th and August 13th. We are excited to
be hosting this event once again with the very talented
performers of the South Shore Theatre Group!

PRIDE PARADE

Mark your calendar for Sunday, June 2nd as the Pride
Parade kicks off at 3pm in downtown Babylon Village.
Congratulations to the Pride Committee on their 5th
year anniversary of hosting this exciting event in our
community!




FARMER’S MARKET RETURNS

The Village Farmer's Market returns. ... Visit us at the
Gazebo each Sunday from 8am-12:30pm beginning
June 2nd, rain or shine!

CONKLIN HOUSE

- Deputy Mayor Frank Seibert
and the Conklin House
® Steering Committee invite
~ you to join them for “Paint
Night” hosted by the Babylon Village Arts Council on

Babylon Village Farmer's Market will
/ /|1 \\ include alarge variety of local vendors
offering New York cheese, local fish,
local honey, artisanal breads, yogurt,

Wednesday, June 26th at 6pm. Reserve your spot

empanadas, nut butters, coffee, jam, today on Eventbrite.com.
micro greens, a variety of vegetables, WEe'll also be holding a “Children’s Collage Workshop”
o) (fresheggs and so much morel for children ages 8-12 on July 16th, 23rd, and 30th
CAn from 6:30-8:00pm hosted by the Babylon Village Arts
- amafl Council. Spots are limited, please reserve your place at
GAZEBO MOVIE NIGHTS J—I\ i
Looking for a great way to have some \n)
family time? Join us for “Movie Nights" at the HISTORICAL SOCIETY NEWS
Gazebo! The season premiere is Monday, Deputy Mayor Frank Seibert is pleased to
July 8th at dusk, showing the feature film “Super announce that the Village of Babylon Historical and

Mario” and again on Tuesday, August 6th, showing Preservation Society will be celebrating their
“Princess & the Frog!” Sponsored by the Village of 50th Anniversary this September. Please check the
Babylon and the Babylon Village Library, snacks and website for upcoming events and celebration news
refreshments will be provided. We'll see you under the at babylonvillagehistoricalsociety.org.

stars at the Gazebo!

BABYLON VILLAGE ARTS VILAGECARSHOW

COUNCIL (BVAC) ‘ Trustee Tony Cardali is pleased

The Babylon Village Arts Counci ) to announce the return of the Village
B Car Show happening Sunday,

presents “Art by the Falls” on

June 9th from 10am-3pm at our Babylon Village
Saturday, May 18th from g i y 9

Pool parking lot. There is a $20 entrance fee for all

10am-4:30pm at Argyle Lake Park. show cars, spectators are FREE! Come down early, as
(Rain date 5/19) Bring a blanket and chairs fora space is limited, and enjoy a beautiful day on the bay with
fun afternoon of art, live music and a puppet show! Visit food trucks, raffles, and music! All proceeds will go to
www.babylonvillagearts.org for more information. Strong Island Animal Rescue.

NEW FIRE DEPARTMENT OFFICERS

The Babylon Fire Department held their annual
Installation Ceremony at The Piermont on Saturday,
April 20, 2024 in celebration of their newly elected.

Chief of Department James P. Miga

1st Asst. Chief William Sadousky
2nd Asst. Chief Eric Price
3rd Asst. Chief Tony Schultz
HOOK & LADDER CO. #1 ELECTRIC HOSE CO. #4 PHOENIX HOSE CO. #1
Capt. Jack Kresek Capt. Sean MclLaughlin Capt. Gregory Jemison
1st Lieut. Raymond Baldwin Warden Daniel King Lieut. lan Holzmacher
Warden Richard Steinhauer Warden David Guercio Warden Frederick Hess
Warden Kerry Carlock Warden Brian Kuntz
FIRE PATROL CO. #1 SUMPWAMS HOSE CO. #2 ARGYLE HOSE CO. #3
Capt. Richard Froehlich Capt. James Bagliavio Capt. Alan Yurich
Lieut. Jason Brunjes Lieut. Justin McGinn Lieut. Paul Balsamo
Warden Alexander Weber Warden Joseph Catanzaro Warden Robert W. Kraft Jr.
Warden Michael Sasuk Warden Jeffrey Weber Warden Kelly Hartill
MARINE UNIT RESCUE SQUAD HIGH WATER RESCUE UNIT
Capt. Richard Nixon Capt. Jeffrey Bridges Capt. George Burke
Lieut. Paul Twardy Lieut. Jordan Hoffman Lieut. John Snyder
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SUMMER CONCERT SERIES

Sponsored by the Village of Babylon. Argyle Park Gazebo at 8pm

Friday, July 5 Friday, July 12 Friday, July 19 Friday, July 26 Friday, August 2
No Request Band Floyd Levy The Clusters Elvis Tribute Artist | The Liverpool

Friday, August 9 Friday, August 16 | Friday, August 23 Friday, August 30
The History of Steely Dan Eiton John & the The Blend Band
Rock N Roll Tribute Piano Men Show | (60’s, 70’s, Motown)

NEWS FROM THE CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

On behalf of the Babylon Village Chamber of
Commerce, we are excited to offer several fun,
family activities and events for the Babylon Village
Community in the coming months. We hope you'll
join us for these upcoming events and continue to
support local business.

J\ Spring Fling Art & Music Festival:
CJ\ Saturday, June 8, 2024 11am-6pm
(rain date 6/15)

Sidewalk Chalk Contest at the
Spring Fling: Saturday, June 8, 2024

(rain date 6/15)

>~ Thursdays, June 27th, July 25th,
K August 22nd 5pm-9pm
(rain dates 7/11, 8/1, 8/29)

Shopping Crawil:
Sunday, September 22, 2024
10:30am-4:00pm

Visit babylonchamber.com to see our full events
schedule and to purchase tickets or sponsorships
for upcoming events. Follow us at Babylon Village
Chamber of Commerce on Facebook and Instagram
to stay “in the know!”

ni Babylon Block Parties:

MILITARY TRIBUTE BANNERS
* Once again, the Village of Babylon held

v their own military tribute banner program
v to honor our veterans and active-duty
military members. THANK YOU to all
who have served and are serving our country. These
beautiful banners will be displayed along Main
Street from Memorial Day through Veterans Day.
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Admission is FREE. Alcoholic beverages are not permitted.

Shuffle

CE JUNIOR ANGLERS: SNAPPER
.~ DERBY & CLINIC

The Village of Babylon will host
their annual Snapper Clinic at the
Gilbert C. Hanse Pool parking lot
on Saturday, August 17th from
9am-12pm. Children will learn
how to bait lines, fish for snapper,
and hear about our local waterways from long time
fisherman, Capt. Doug. Registration is required for the
clinic at bvrec11702@gmail.com. Please include your
Village address, child(ren)’s name and age.

On Saturday, August 24th the Village of Babylon will

hold their 2024 Snapper Derby on the main dock for anglers
ages 12 and under. Prizes will be awarded to the boy and

girl who catch the biggest snapper as well as other category
prizes that will also be awarded. All will enjoy FREE hot dogs,
soda, and ice cream. It's a great day for kids and parents, and
just another event that makes our Village so special! All are
welcome, no registration is required.

Fishing poles will be available but are limited. Children are
encouraged to bring their own fishing poles to both events.

SUMMER JOB APPLICATIONS

Summer employment opportunities are still available
in the Parks & Highway Department.

Applicants should be at least 16 years old.
Applications can be picked up at Village Hall, or

by emailing bvrec11702@gmail.com. If you have any
questions, please call (631) 358-7350.

BABYLON VILLAGE BIKE PARADE

Trustee KathyAnn Miga invites you to
join in on the fun on Saturday, May 18th
beginning at 10am. We will be meeting at the Babylon
Library and riding down to the Village Pool and back.
Decorate your bike and your helmet too, all are welcome!




2024 GILBERT C. HANSE POOL INFORMATION

The Village Pool will open for the season on Wednesday, June 26th at 12pm and will remain open through
Labor Day, Monday, September 2nd.

Your Season Membership Pass will include the following activities held at the pool (weather permitting)...
Family Movie Night, Kids Crafts, Yoga, Swimming & Stories, Adult Water Aerobics and Live
Music! Be sure to visit our concession “Delica-Sea” for their food and drink specials.

New this year — Adult Cornhole Tournament on Friday, July 12th at 8pm, registration required,

email bvrec11702@gmail.com for more information. *Please note this event is 21 and older, no one
under 21 will be permitted in the facility. Must have a season pool pass to register.

Swimming Lessons for all levels, Monday-Friday, beginning Monday, July 1st and ending
Friday, July 26th, with the Village Swim Meet being held on Sunday, July 21st.

* Buddy & Me Baby Bubbles class is for children ¢ Sunrise Swim is for VILLAGE RESIDENTS

ages 6 months — 30 months, with a caregiver ONLY. A special pass is required. Sunrise Swim
and will be held from 12:30pm-1:00pm on the will be held Mondays and Wednesdays from
following Wednesdays: 7/3, 7/10,7/17, 7/24 6:00am-7:00am

* Village Swim Team is for residents only. ¢ Lifeguarding Course will be offered for
Age and height restrictions apply. Swim those that are 15 and older. (Required pre-test
Team practices are Wednesdays and Fridays on 6/15 at 1pm) Attendance is mandatory for
from 7:45am-8:45am. Meets are held on all class dates/times to be eligible for certification.
Saturday mornings. Classes will be as follows:

« WSI Aide classes will be held Mondays and —6/22 & 6/23 — 8:30am-1:30pm
Wednesdays from 7:45am-8:45am -6/24 & 6/25 — 4:00pm-8:00pm

* Jr Lifeguarding classes will be held Mondays =02l 620 — BOtam-10m

and Wednesdays from 9:30am-10:30am

REGISTRATION FOR SWIMMING LESSONS & POOL PASSES
9am-12pm at Village Hall

Saturday, May 11
Saturday, May 18
Saturday, June 1

Late Registration at the Pool: Saturday, June 8 from 9am-12pm
This will be the FINAL day to register for LESSONS only, season passes are
available all summer

‘Lesson registrations will be done on a first come, first serve basis. Unfortunately, once a class time is
filled, it will be closed, no exceptions will be made. If this is a child’s first time for swimming lessons, you
must come in person with your child for proper class placement to be determined. Children must be
entering kindergarten to register. A neighbor may register your child if it is for a renewal only. THERE IS NO
MAIL IN REGISTRATION. A pool membership is required to register for lessons.

All fees are listed on the opposite side of this page and payments are accepted via cash or check only,
sorry no credit/debit cards. Note - Family Memberships are for family members residing at the same
address. For residents with multiple families at one address, each family must purchase their own pass.
You will be required to present your VALID NY License/ID showing your Village address to enter the pool
each time you visit.




VILLAGE OF BABYLON - GILBERT C. HANSE POOL REGISTRATION 2024
(PLEASE PRINT)

FAMILY NAME:
ADDRESS:
TELEPHONE: (H) (©)
EMAIL ADDRESS:

FIRST NAME AGE (circle one)
Adult Resident - M/F
Adult Resident . M/F
Child - M/F
Child - M/F
Child - M/F
Child o M/F
Sitter - M/F
Sitter M/F

*Sitter Policy - As a courtesy, a non-village resident may be added to your pass for childcare purposes, for an
additional one-time fee of $15 each. Sitter(s) must show their valid license/ID with each visit to the pool and are
only permitted to use the pass while accompanying your children. Please sign to verify you have read this policy.

SIGNATURE

* Family Membership - $125 » Sunrise Swim Membership - $40 (individual forms)

* Sitter 1 + $15 e Swimming Lessons - $50 x =

* Sitter 2 + $15 * Swim Team - $50 x =
« Adult Membership - $60 (individual forms) « Baby Bubbles - $25 x =
* Senior (62+) Membership - $25 (individual forms) .« Lifeguarding Certification Class
* Child Membership - $40 (individual forms) $350 x = (+ARC card fee)

SEASON PASS # Family / Adult / Sr / Child / Sunrise

Proof of Eligibility:
VALID NY License/ID Y /N SWIM LESSON #(s) SWIM TEAM #(s)
Verified Village Tax Bill Y /N Date:
Lease Agreement Y /N Rev'd by:

TOTAL $ cash / check #




CRABBING PERMITS

Crabbing permits are now due to be
renewed and applications are available
in the Village Clerk’s office as well as on
our website. The fee is $5 for Babylon
Village residents.

NEWS FROM THE VILLAGE CLERK'’S OFFICE

TAX INFORMATION 2024-2025:

Tax bills will be mailed on or about

May 17th. If you do not receive

your bill and your mortgage [

company does not escrow for
payment, call The Tax Receiver’s
office at 631-669-1500. If you recently
purchased property, call the Tax Receiver's office as

it takes a few months once the deed is recorded to
receive the change of ownership from the County Clerk’s
office. Taxes are due in full June 1, 2024. The last date
taxes are payable without penalty is July 1, 2024,

After that date, a 5% penalty will be added for the
first month and an additional 1% for each month
thereafter until paid. Additional fees will also accrue as
of September 3, 2024. Check the
legal notice in THE BEACON or
\_ visit our website in May for a more
detailed explanation.
L 3 LANDSCAPERS: All landscapers
working in Babylon Village must
obtain a permit ANNUALLY to ensure they are aware of
Village rules and regulations. Applications are available
at the Village Clerk’s office and on our website.
Possession of a permit is NOT a recommendation by
the Village as to the quality of the work a landscaper
will perform. It is the responsibility of property owners
to make sure any contractors hired are properly insured.
It is suggested you obtain a certificate of insurance
showing coverage.

When you or your landscaping service use a broadcast
spreader, please make sure no material is spread into
any bodies of water. Also, all fertilizer should land on
grass and garden areas not on sidewalks and streets
where it will wash into drains. High levels of nitrogen,
abundant in fertilizers, are harmful to aquatic life.

Per Village Code, Chapter 210, Section 210-7C,
landscapers must not leave yard waste, debris,
bags or containers at the curb for trash pickup.
It must be carried away and disposed of by

the landscaping company in accordance with
federal, state and local law. Failure to comply
with this section of the code may result in the
landscaping permit being revoked.

SANITATION/RECYCLING
DEPARTMENT NEWS

Please help us better

serve you by noting the
regulations below. If you

have any questions, please

call the Village Sanitation
Department at 631-669-4878.

* ALL GARBAGE MUST BE TO THE CURB BY
7AM ON YOUR SCHEDULED PICKUP DAY!

* Village issued blue recycling cans are for GLASS,
ALUMINUM and PLASTIC ONLY! No papers,
cardboard or Styrofoam should be placed in the can.

4
(0) (0)

* Newspapers should be tied or put in brown paper
bags for the curb. Cardboard boxes should be
flattened for the curb.

* Bagged leaves/plants/grass clippings must be in
contractor bags or Village issued clear bags and
weigh under 50lIbs. Best rule of thumb, if you can
lift it, they can too.

e Branches/limbs must be tied and cut to under 4ft.

* All rubbish (non-food) should be in contractor bags
on curb, on scheduled garbage/rubbish day, as this is
not for back door pick-up. No building/construction
material-drywall, concrete, marble, tile etc.

* We no longer accept auto liquids/hazardous materials.
These items are for our annual STOP Day.

» All METAL and appliances, call 631-669-4878, no
later than Thursday, for Friday pick-up.

There is no garbage collection or recycling of any kind
on weekends and holidays. When rubbish or recycling
collection falls on a holiday, please do not put items out
for pickup until your next regularly scheduled pickup.

BUILDING DEPARTMENT NEWS

As summer approaches so does pool
season. Each year there are an average of
390 pool drownings in the USA, 78% are
children under the age of 5. Please take a
few minutes to ensure the following safety
features are in place:

* Pool is enclosed with a minimum 4" high,
non-climbable fence with self-closing/locking gates.

* Any doors or windows that open within the enclosed
area are equipped with alarms.

* A surface alarm is in place and operational when
pool is not being used.

* Keep glass objects away from pool area.
* Never leave young children unattended.

We wish all our residents a happy and safe summer!
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SUMMER 2024

CALENDAR OF EVENTS *VILLAGE HALL CLOSED = (ALL EVENTS ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE)

MAYOR
Mary E. Adams

DEPUTY MAYOR

Frank Seibert

TRUSTEES

Dominic Bencivenga
Anthony Cardali
KathyAnn Miga

Village Hall Hours: Monday — Friday 9am-5pm =

Highway & Sanitation Hours: Monday — Friday 7am-4pm

631-669-1212

Mayor’s Office

631-669-1300

Building Inspector

631-669-4878

Sanitation Dept.

631-587-7707

Municipal Pool

Village Boards Meeting Dates:

631-669-1500

Village Clerk

631-669-1300

Assessor

Board of Trustees — Meets

631-587-6270

Treasurer

631-669-2340

Golf Course

the second and fourth Tuesday

631-669-1500

Receiver of Taxes

631-669-4878

Highway Dept.

of each month at 8pm

631-669-1771

Village Justice

631-669-8164

Conklin House

631-669-1523

Registrar

631-669-4878

Parks Dept.

Zoning Board of Appeals -

Meets the third Wednesday of

631-669-1756

Historical Society 631-669-1600

Fire Dept. Office

Police
911

Fire & Rescue Code Enforcement

631-226-1212

(Non-Emergency) 631-894-2949

each month at 7:30pm

at 7:30pm

May 1  Summer Recreation RegistrationOpens  July1  Village Pool Swimming Lessons Begin i
May 11 Pool Pass/Swimming Lesson Registration e ~July4  Independence Day Observed *

May 18 Pool Pass/Swimming Lesson Registration ~ July5  Friday Night Gazebo Summer Concerts Begin

May 18  Art by the Falls July 8  Family Movie Night at the Gazebo

May 18  Bike Parade July 16 Conklin House Children’s Collage Workshop
May 27  Memorial Day Parade * ptuncy T it Julv 28 - Chamberof Commerce BleekiPartys For e i s o
June 1-2 Pickleball Tournament ke . July31 Shakespeare in the Park

June 1 Pool Pass/Swimming Lesson Registration Aug 6  Family Movie Night at the Gazebo

June 2  Farmer's Market Returns Aug 7  Shakespeare in the Park

June 2  Pride Parade =E Aug 11 Shakespeare in the Park e ¥
June 8  Chamber of Commerce Spring Fling Festival Aug 13 ShakespeareintheParke = = - -« t 0 i
June 8  Late Pool Pass/Swimming Lesson Registration  Aug 17 Snapper Clinic :
June9  Car Show Aug 22 Chamber of Commerce Block Party

June 26  Village Pool Opens for the Season Aug 24 Snapper Derby

June 26 Conklin House PaintNight Sept2 LaborDay* i
June 27 Chamber of Commerce Block Party Sept 11 9-11 Memorial March : )
July 1 Summer Recreation Programs Begin _ Sept 22 Chamber of Commerce Shopping Crawl

Planning Board —
Meets the last Thursday
of each month at 7:30pm

Architectural Review
Board — Meets the first
Thursday of each month



